## NEWSLINE

Tuesday December 4, 2018

#### **Sale Primary School No 545**

Macalister Street, Sale 3850
Phone (03) 51 445 545 Fax (03) 51 430 130

Email: sale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

#### **OUR SCHOOL VALUES**

#### RESPECT, HONESTY, ENJOYMENT, RESILIENCE & SUCCESS

#### **Dates to Remember**

#### December

#### **Thursday December 6**

- Casual Day Junior School Council World Vision Fundraiser
- Grade 6 graduation

#### Friday December 7

• Staff PD Day – no school for students on this day

#### **Monday December 10**

• Christmas Concert

#### **Tuesday December 11**

- 2.15pm-3.15pm 2019 Foundation Orientation
- 2.15pm-3.15pm 2019 students (grades 1-5)

#### Friday December 14

- 2.15pm 3pm 2019 students (grades 1-5)
- BBL Cricket

#### Thursday December 20

3.30pm dismissal – last day of Term 4 for students

#### January 2019

#### Wednesday January 23

· Office re-opens

#### **Tuesday January 29**

Staff return

#### Wednesday January 30

• Grades 1 – 6 students commence today

#### Thursday January 31

Foundation students commence today

2019 Foundation Enrolments Open Whole School Assembly 3.10pm every Friday School Banking – every Monday Uniform Shop Open Tuesday & Wednesday 8.30am-9.15am

#### **School Canteen**

The school canteen will be opening on Wednesday and Friday lunchtimes for the remainder of the school year, between 1-1.30pm

Items available include:

Icy poles \$1, Zooper Doopers 50c Delites 60c, Popcorn 60c

## Principal's Report – Chris Malone

#### Grade 6 Graduation

We are all looking forward to the Grade 6 Graduation this Thursday December 6. This is the time where we farewell our graduating class of 2018 with a trip down memory lane and I look forward to celebrating this milestone with all of our Grade 6 students, teachers and their families and friends!

#### Christmas Concert in the Park

Our annual Christmas Concert in the Park will be held on **Monday December 10**. Members of the 545 Community are encouraged to enjoy a picnic style dinner in Victoria Park from 6:00pm. This will be followed by our Concert at 7:00pm. The night will conclude with some farewells and the drawing of our end of year Christmas Raffle.

We hope the weather will be kind and the mosquitoes quiet but we do encourage everyone to wear a generous amount of insect repellent just in case!

#### Student Reports

All students will receive their end of year, December Reports on Tuesday December 18. These reports indicate the point of learning for each child as at the end of the 2018 school year. This data will be forwarded on to each child's 2019 teacher (along with other data and work samples) as the 'starting point' for learning next year.

Students have received the results that they deserve and as is the case with all reports, there

are results to celebrate and results that will be the focus of future learning and development throughout the next 12 months.



#### Twilight Netball / Soccer

As the Twilight Soccer and Netball competitions draw to a

close, it is timely to thank all of the students, parents, friends and teachers that have supported the students in representing the school in these competitions.

School Supervision: Children are supervised between the hours of 8.45am and 3.45pm.

No. 39

There have been many training sessions conducted throughout the term and lots of matches on a Monday and Thursday night. Everyone has had a lot of fun and I am sure all students appreciated the efforts of their coaches and managers.

#### **End of Year Buses (Out of Town)**

Students that travel on out of town buses will be notified shortly (if not already) as to when this service will end for 2018. Based on numbers travelling, many of these buses will finish operating before the end of the school year.

#### **2019 Foundation Orientation**

The final session for the 2019 Foundation students will be held on Tuesday December 11, 2.15-3.15pm

## Transition for Current Students (2019 Grades 1-5)

As a further commitment in supporting student transition into 2019, we will also be having two transition sessions for all current students on Tuesday December 11 and Friday December 14 – 2.15pm-3.15pm.

**Term 4 Swimming Program** 

Grade	Depart 545	Swim	Depart Pool
SL & FB	9.10	9.20-10.00	10.20
SG & FGS	9.50	10.00-10.40	11.00
SJ & FJR	10.40	10.50-11.30	11.50
SC & FSB	11.20	11.30-12.10	12.30

### Parents & Friends News Katie Weire - President

#### 2019 Pre loved uniform shop

P&F committee are requesting donations of preloved Sale Primary School Uniform in anticipation of opening a pre-loved uniform shop in 2019.

Uniforms will then be sold for a small fee at our preloved uniform shop.

Any donations of good condition, clean uniforms will be greatly accepted and can be left in "the Nest" for collection.

Any queries please contact Katie Weire 0417330344

2019 Garden Party News FRIDAY MARCH 22, 2019

Have you saved the date? Friday March 22 is the date next year of our Annual Garden Party.

The 545 Garden Party Committee are requesting sponsors for the Garden Party Signs that advertise our event on our school perimeter fences.

We would love business families from our school community to take up this offer and support our major fundraising event.

details include:

For \$1000 sponsorship you will receive:

- Advertising on Garden Party Signs for 3 vears
- Advertising in the school newsletter bimonthly
- An A5 advert on our community notice board
- Advertising throughout the evening on the spinning wheel

#### SUMMER SORT OUT

PLEASE SAVE THESE ITEMS FOR THE GARDEN PARTY

- There will be a pre loved book stall at our 2019 garden party. Please save any preloved good condition books during your summer sort out for our event. Donations of books will greatly be accepted from the first week back in 2019.
- We are also in need of thin foam or unwanted doonas. Please contact Katie Weire for more details.

Thank you - Garden Party Committee

#### 2018 School Fees

As we near the end of the school year, any families with outstanding school fees are asked to please finalise their accounts by the end of this month.

If there are any concerns in doing so, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

#### **World Vision - Casual Day**

Junior School Council are holding a casual day on Thursday December 6. Students, who wish to participate can wear casual clothes. A gold coin

collection will take place to support the child that Sale Primary School sponsors through World Vision.

## Library News - Emma-Lee Ross

I would like to thank the Sale Primary School community and the English



domain for their efforts for helping us fundraise during the 2018 Lamont Book Fair. We have raised enough to purchase this Story-time chair for our Library.

Thank You again!

#### **Juniors Enjoy Japanese lunchboxes**

Last week student in the junior school made onigiri (rice balls) and brought healthy colourful food such as broccoli, carrot, boiled egg, cucumber and cherry tomatoes to share. The ingredients were all put in origami boxes which the children had made earlier and then students sat on Japanese picnic mats to enjoy their picnic. Students discussed how colourful and delicious the lunchboxes were, and they also noted that there was no rubbish. Some of the comments were:

- I've never eaten cucumber before it's vum
- I don't like fruit and vegetables, but I just ate a whole carrot
- This is the first time I've had little tomatoes.
- oishii (delicious) many, many times.

This week's School Values Award Winners are:

Foundation – DJ Junior – Mollie Middle – Yadin Senior – Jas

#### **Reports – Separated Parents**

In the case of separated parents, each parent is entitled to a copy of their child's interim, mid-year, and final report. To ensure that you receive your copy, please notify the office, or return a reply slip to the office to assist us in updating our mailing list.

Please forward copies of my child/ren's reports to the following address:

Children's names and grades:
Non custodial parent's name and address:

#### **School Banking**

Thanks to Kate McKenzie who has been our school banking coordinator this year. Her efforts have been greatly appreciated.

Our thanks also go to Ruby King who has offered to take over from Kate.

If any students are interested in opening a school bank account, please contact the school office to obtain relevant paperwork.

Weekly Awards
Special Weekly Awards were presented to these students at assembly on Friday November 30, 2018

Grade	Name	Reason	
FB	Starley	For sharing of her love of nature with the class	
	Nate	For his persistence to improve in all areas of his learning	
FGS	Dasiru	For matching pictures to the letter of their beginning sound	
	Holly	For keenly reading stories she has practised to FGS	
	Will	For a great effort in learning all his letter names and sounds	
	Jessika	For her fantastic attitude toward all learning experiences	
FS	Sam	For his consistent green behaviour and for always trying his best	
	Aaleyah	For her great use of reading strategies to decode unknown words	
	Noah	For his persistence to improve in all areas of his learning	
JC	Sienna	For her increased willingness to have a go	
	Alissa	For her great attitude towards her learning	
IJ	Sophie	For consistently making positive choices with her behaviour and for putting effort	
		into her learning	
JS	Jasper	For always have a go at new things	
	Morghan	For showing great enthusiasm about the Japanese lunch box	
ML	Ella	For the amazing detail in her map to show what local government looks after	
	Darcy	For always striving to improve his learning	
MT	Archer	For showing a positive approach in target maths this semester	
SC	Tairell	For putting more effort into his learning	
	Riley	For his excellent organisational skills and for continually meeting the set	
		requirements of senior school	
	Maddie	For her increased resilience when it comes to her learning and being challenged	
SG	Kaelen	For his consistent efforts during problem solving tasks	
	Zahra	For her creative thinking during literacy session	
SJ	Erin	For the effort she is putting in to improve her learning	
	Rudy	For his detailed information report on earthquakes	
	Cambell	For thinking deeply about the social issue in his literature assignment text	
	Sara	For her resilience and determination demonstrated during her book talk	



# OBEDIENCE CLUB INC. Ewen Jondahl

Last Friday we were extremely fortunately to have one of the founding club members, Mavis, along with another club member Faye, visit Nala in the school. Mavis and Faye are part of a team that visits many organisations around the area with their therapy dogs. Both women were extremely impressed with Nala at Sale Primary School and have offer continued support to further develop her skills. I look forward to working in partnership with both Mavis and Faye!

